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	 	 	 	 	 Cascadia Water 

Dear Commissioners,   

My name is Ron Norman, prior manager of our community’s Class 
B well known as Westview Water.  I took care of our community 
well for 25 years and the conversion to Cascadia Water in 
November 2023. 

Our well has served our well for many years and delivered a 
quality product.  The only major downside for us was when the 
power on the Island failed and our pump could not supply.  The 
Island has not a good reputation for consisted power (PSE).  On 
December 27, 2022 our community and street was flooded by a 
shoreline break and shut down the well.  I was able to rebuild 
and restore the power in about a week. 

I have been aware of the previous system that could deliver the 
water if it was a gravity system even during a power outage.  The 
system that could help prior was that supplied by the local 
Lehman Water system.  This system was sold to Cascadia about 
four years ago.   

I  started researching the possibility of  converting  our  
infrastructure  to Cascadia.  I presented to my Westview 
neighbors.  Everyone was welcome to solve the problem when we 
encountered  power failure.  Not everyone wanted to give up the 
well.   

The only of converting was the need to give up our Water Rights 
so that Cascadia could be supported by the County Health and 
the State Ecology departments.  We met with all parties and 
found the support because all departments are desiring to 
eliminate individual wells through out State and especially 
Island County. 

As we proceed we asked for details from Cascadia Water what 
the financial impact was each neighbor.  Keep in mind we had been 



very efficient in the past with only neighbor paying about $ 180 a 
YEAR.  The Cascadia manager indicated that it would be about $45 
per Month.  We have one homeowner who is incapable to handle 
these new expenses.  She had trouble making payment on our 
annual well expense. 

Neighbors agreed to proceed under the rate above ($45) and 
acknowledged that we would relinquish the water rights.  It has 
been less than six months since we converted to Cascadia.  Now 
we see the letter arrives and Cascadia has proposed a rate 
increase of 107 % …One Hundred & Seven Percent increase.  We 
saw that there were needs for changes in the future to support 
meters and rebuild old lines, but nothing like this proposal.   

Cascadia is expanding and growing in many locations…far away 
from Island County.  This now includes Skagit, Snohomish, Grant, 
Clallam, Kitsap, & Mason counties.   

As neighbors of the old Westview Water, we are hopeful that you 
and your staff can find an equitable and incremental change to 
find some relief!! 

Listed below are my neighbors of Cedar Street seeking help! 

Ron Norman 
Becky & Bob Eilert 
Billie Winship 
Gary & Betty Kohlwes 
Jim & Shiela MaLLAHAN 
Joseph & Sarah Nortz 
Keith Neumann 
Ken & Heather Cartwright 
Margaret Olson 
Mark & Cynthia Stoker 
Mark Russo 
Susan Dunlap 
Theresa Peek 
tom & Thalia Opdycke 


